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I don't care one way or the other about Rainier.


  


I've adjusted my travel to avoid the Washington/ McDowell intersection during periods of congestion. (I use Caulfield to get back and forth across town.)   Here are the thoughts of a person who doesn't care either way but would like to see traffic flow improved at Washington and McDowell.





If it were up to me, I'd construct a 101 northbound off ramp only with no freeway crossing, (Plan A).  If  there were still problems at Washington after a while, I'd consider adding a crosstown connector and a southbound on ramp, (Plan B).  All other movements should be made at the Old Redwood Highway by Sonoma Joe's. 





The remainder of the land adjacent to a Rainier overcrossing should be dedicated as park land to preclude any further access to 101.  A Corona Road interchange is not likely.





Now let me talk about both the pro and anti Rainier sides.  In the case of the City government (pro), they will point to the General Plan as what should happen in the Rainier area,. But they will quickly condition that by saying the final use of the land will be decided by the land owners and the City Council. 





While the land on the east side of 101 is designated special commercial and was intended as a business park, there is much credibility to the rumor that it could be quickly rezoned to retail commercial once a Rainier interchange was committed.  Retail commercial across from homes on McDowell is much different than the planned business park type of use





Final uses for the land west of 101, except for the already revised factory outlet, are not even being whispered about. If there were an true intent to use the lands along an extended Rainier as shown on the General Plan map, the land owners on both sides of 101 could easily execute a development agreement with the city prior to any approval of Rainier. 





The Anti's seems to have three agendas.  Those living east of 101 just don't want any more traffic on Rainier near their homes. That's understandable on a personal basis.  But who would use Rainier between McDowell and Sonoma Mt. Parkway?  Only two groups.  Those who live in that area and those attending the new Santa Rose Junior College's South Campus.  Most of the JC users of Rainier would be from Petaluma, west of 101.  





Users living in the area have to decide if they like Washington and McDowell as it is or want an alternative.  Silence is a vote to leave it as is.





A second group says they want to protect the valley oaks west of 101.  They're actually placing the oaks in more jeopardy as the land owners could just cut them down and eliminate that reason.  I think the real reason is just more of the "Keep-the-area-rural" movement that opposes any west side development.





The third group are the Washington Square and Petaluma Plaza owners.  I don't blame them for trying to preserve their current retail position but wish they  could honestly acknowledge they aren't at risk of paying an assessment for their possible competitors.  If the owners of the undeveloped lands would give the city development agreements, the retail centers' concerns would disappear over night.





On this issue, everybody is misleading the public to some degree if only by not telling the whole truth. 





As I said in the beginning, I don't care what happens regarding Rainier, but I don't want to see the General Plan land uses changed.  


